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CC Bennie, DG Perry, DG José and MD 410 Council members, 
 
Overview 
 
The GLT team, consisting of the myself and the two District GLT coordinators, have met every month so far 
this year and the collaboration between the two Districts has been phenomenal.  The dashboard below of 
training on the Learn Portal per Learning type, shows that our reporting at both District and Multiple District 
level is at 100%.   
 

 
 
 
The GLT team continued to liaise with the rest of the GAT team throughout the year to ensure that we were 
supporting all requirements in the Multiple District from a leadership development perspective. ZC Jean 
joined the team 2 months ago in preparation for her role as GLT coordinator for District 410W in 2025-2026 
to ensure a smooth transition. 
 
Both District GLT coordinators are planning regional in-person Club Presidents and Incoming Club officers 
training in May 2025. 
 
1st VDG Workshops were held at the Council meeting in February 2025 and our 2nd VDGs have been 
attending the online training offered this year. 
 
  



LCI Institutes 
 
Since our last meeting, ZC Jean Jacobs and myself attended the LCIP held in Tunis at the beginning of April 
2025.  We both had an amazing learning experience and we are both positively waiting for our certification 
results. 
 
Collaboration goal 
 
We achieved our goal this year to coordinate certain key leadership development initiatives between the two 
District GLT coordinators throughout the year.  More recently we held a Guiding Lion workshop attended by 
delegates from both Districts and we completed the Lions Leadership Toolkit which was presented by 
trainers from both Districts.  41 participants across the MD, attended all three workshops, which means that 
they completed the toolkit, which was aimed at new Lions with aspirations of Leadership positions in Club, 
District and Multiple District portfolios. 
 
Looking ahead 
 
As we look forward to the 2025–2026 Lions year, the focus will remain on building strong, future-ready 
leadership across Multiple District 410. Our priority will be to nurture an environment where Lions leaders 
feel empowered, equipped, and inspired to lead with confidence and compassion. 
We will continue to strengthen leadership development through targeted training, mentorship opportunities, 
and fostering a culture of collaboration and innovation. Special emphasis will be placed on supporting 
emerging leaders, enhancing diversity and inclusion, and ensuring our leadership pipeline reflects the 
evolving needs of our clubs and communities. 
Through strategic alignment with the Global Action Team, we aim to sustain and grow our impact — ensuring 
that every Lion has the skills and support to serve effectively and lead with purpose. 
Together, we will prepare today’s Lions to become tomorrow’s leaders. 
 
    
I would like to thank CC Bennie for his leadership and support this year, and my team, PDG Tillie and PDG 
Patrick who made this year a GLT success story. 
 


